Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Housing- Selective Licensing
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
1. Have you currently proposed or have in force a Selective Licensing area/areas within your jurisdiction?
Answer:
Leicester City Council is currently considering the introduction of a Selective Licensing scheme.
2. How much of the area (city/town) does this cover? How much of your authorities Private Rented Sector does this cover both in terms of number of properties and percentage of the total PRS within the authority’s boundary.

The designated selective licensing scheme areas have not been determined yet.  As such, the requested information is not held by Leicester City Council and we are informing you of this as required by the provision of Section 1(1) of the FOIA.

3. What grounds (briefly) were these schemes predicated upon? How were designation areas targeted and how specific to "problem" neighbourhoods were these.

As above, this information is not held by the Council, therefore this is a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

We will be undertaking research to look at housing disrepair, anti social behaviour, poor waste management, density of houses in the private rented sector etc.
4. What is the fee/fee structure.

A fee structure has not been determined yet. The Council therefore does not hold the information and is informing you as required by Section 1(1) of the Act.

5. How was this fee specifically calculated? Could you give a full breakdown of factors and formulae used to calculate this figure.

N/A
6. If schemes have lapsed, were there additional costs and who met this.

N/A
7. What is your rate of ASB in the proposed/designated area for the last 5 years.

See response to Q2 above.  The designated areas have not been determined yet.
8. What is your authority’s rate of homelessness in the last 5 years.

This letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in public domain.
The homelessness figures are publicly available via Ministry of Housing, Communities & Local Government website @ https://www.gov.uk/government/statistical-data-sets/live-tables-on-homelessness
9. Has your authorities budget reduced from central government, over the last 5 years. By how much.

The Council’s total government grant has reduced from £224m in 2014/15 to £171m in 2019/20, on a like for like basis. These figures do not allow for the effect of inflation (i.e. the true position is even worse).

10. What additional measures and funds shall be/have been put into the area in addition to selective licensing.

See response to Q2 above.  The designated areas have not been determined yet.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


